
House Concurrent Resolution - 3007 
 
Thank you for the chance to address the members of the House Human Services Committee. I 
am writing ​in opposition to​ HCR 3007.  
 
The public health crisis of COVID-19 is far from over. The vaccine roll-out is in its early stages 
and there is a potential for another wave of cases before the weather warms. There is a highly 
transmissible variant of the virus making its rounds. 
 
This is not the time to terminate the state of emergency in North Dakota, especially if it would 
impact the federal assistance our state would receive.  
 
As more people are vaccinated, the crisis will slowly come to an end, but the time is not right 
now. 
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
Whitney Oxendahl 


